REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

June 15, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: None

Resident Members: Raphael Marshall, Chair; Stephanie Nixon, Frances Lee and Mark Laisch

Guests: Officer Banks and Mr. Alphonso Coles, Metropolitan Police Department
Raphael Marshall opened the meeting at 7:15 pm and asked everyone to introduce himself or herself. 

Officer Banks/Community Concerns:
Officer Banks made a detailed presentation about some of the major issues in the community.  The most significant items he addressed included: apprehension of a purse snatcher that was active in the area around Maryland Avenue; theft from autos, a portion of which was attributed to fans attending Nationals games; and the end of the school year.  
Mr. Marshall raised concerns about loitering, the use of small-engine motorcycles being driven ons streets and sidewalks, and fireworks.   Officer Banks stated that MPD has a zero tolerance policy, but noted that DC does not have a loitering law, so it is not illegal for individuals to hang-out on sidewalks.  He did state that “in commoding”, or three or more in a group blocking a sidewalks is illegal.  Officer Banks stated that most fireworks are illegal in DC and that individuals riding illegal vehicles can be arrested.  Ms. Nixon raised a concern about alcohol consumption in public.  Officer Banks acknowledged that this is an issue in the community and initiated a discussion about different steps that can be taken by private citizens and the MPD.
Mr. Alphonso Coles, Partnerships for Problem Solving
Mr. Coles asked to reschedule his presentation for the July meeting, given the lateness of the evening and small audience.  Mr. Coles offered to assist with publicizing the rescheduled presentation, which led to a broader discussion about generating greater community input and attendance at the public safety committee meetings.  Ms. Nixon offered to produce a flyer that could be distributed by Mr. Coles and committee members.  The Committee agreed to develop the brochure and to disseminate it prior to the next meeing.
Ms. Nixon suggested that the Committee recommend that the ANC send a letter to the Metropolitan Police Department to thank them for sending a representative to the meeting and request continued support.  The Committee unanimously agreed to make such a recommendation.
The Committee discussed potential guests for the July and August meetings meeting, including further inquiry into the DC Fire/Emergency Medical Services matter.   The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 20. The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Mark Laisch.

